New Vienna City Council Meeting
August 6, 2024

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and  TJ Kloser, Dave DuBois, Jake Lehman. Absent-Kathy Engelken.
Puetz made the motion to approve the agenda for August 6, 2024, seconded by DuBois.
Kloser made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by DuBois.
	Building permit for Joann Ludwig for a new deck and building permit for Neil Gotto for driveway extension was approved on a motion from  Puetz, second from Lehman. Ayes-Puetz, Kloser ,Lehman, DuBois.
The mayor informed the  council that we are slowly moving forward with the annexation on the land and ROW for the subdivision addition.  The county wanted a new legal description on the Vorwald annexation, and that has just been finalized, the traffic study has been submitted to the DOT by Recker.
	Water and sewer report was given by Mike Neuhaus, Mike informed the council that we have just been informed of a possible water leak  or break on Smith Street and he will be looking into this issue tomorrow.
ADA crossing repair bid from Krapfl Const was reviewed at a cost of $8237.00. Motion from DuBois to move forward, second by Lehman, Ayes- Kloser, Lehman ,Puetz, DuBois.
RESOLUTION # 06-2024 A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by Puetz. Ayes- Puetz, Kloser, Lehman, DuBois.
RESOLUTION #07-2024 A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE ANNUAL STREET REPORT was approved on a motion from Puetz, second by Kloser. Ayes- Lehman, DuBois, Kloser, Puetz.
The mayor stated that we will need to update to a new software cloud- based system due to changes in the company we currently use. We will no longer have any support for the current one we utilize. The yearly cost will now be $5400.00. The current system we use will be obsolete in about a year. Motion from Puetz to upgrade to the cloud-based system, second by DuBois, Ayes- DuBois, Lehman, Puetz, Kloser.
The mayor also informed the council that we will need to look at budget next fiscal year for a new meter reading system for utilities due to no longer being able to get parts for our current one we use. This will need to be addressed in the next couple of years and could have a price tag of $60,000.00.
The city is still working on the nuisance issues of no mowing, weeds, dilapidated buildings. The clerk has been in contact with the city attorney on  letters and fines for the owners.
Mike Neuhaus has looked into getting a quote for a new bed for the city truck, no estimate to share as of the meeting. 
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois,           second by  Lehman at 6:32pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

